In accordance with the Public Service Pensions Act 2013, section 21(2), the Cabinet Office is required to publish a statement indicating the persons that we would normally expect to consult under section 21(1) before making scheme regulations under that Act. 
Our current list of consultees is set out below.
	Public and Commercial Services Union (PCS)

	The FDA - The union for managers and professionals in public service

	Prospect

	GMB Union

	The POA - The professional Trade Union for Prison, Correctional and Public and Private Mental Health Service Providers

	Unite

	UNISON

	The Defence Police Federation (DPF)

	The Prison Governors’ Association (PGA)

	The ISU - The Union for Borders, Immigration and Customs

	The National Crime Officers Association (NCOA)

	The Civil Service Pensioners’ Alliance (CSPA) - when existing pensioner members appear likely to be affected by proposed regulations



